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Südost in Teslić 

Since 1998 südost Europa Kultur e.V., which is the only international organization having an office in Teslić, has been implementing various projects in order to enable the citizens to help themselves.

Many visitors come to our Center every day. They are attracted by various activities adjusted to the needs and interests of our beneficiaries. Besides taking part in these activities, the citizens of Teslic also come to the Center to ask for help and advice, to learn more about their rights, or simply to share their everyday problems with us. 

The Center is intended to be an open space where people can get together, exchange information, develop their abilities but also learn something new about themselves and about others. Besides that, our beneficiaries can learn how to become active members of the society. Our program offers something for everybody, so we have beneficiaries of different age, gender and ethnicities. 

Work on trauma

To deal with trauma or to prevent it, we use different methods, including individual and group therapies, but a special focus is put on self-help groups. 

Self-help groups

People who suffer from trauma are only able to speak openly about their problems or unpleasant experiences if they feel relaxed, safe and protected, and if they trust the person they talk to. Therefore, there must be a safe place, a shelter. Our Center has become such a trusted and safe place and thanks to our good cooperation with local professionals we were able to establish first self-help groups in 2001 and are still running them today. Currently, there are two self-help groups, one male and one female group, which gather in the Center once a week. Our volunteer Dr Bosko Djurić, a neurologist-psychiatrist, who has a lot of experience in the work with people suffering from trauma, runs the groups. Based on the observation of the group members as well as on talks with them before and after the sessions, and seeing the number of participants, we may conclude that this way of assistance is necessary and produces extremely positive results. 

Psycho-social workshops for children and adolescents

From the very beginning, our Center has paid special attention to children. Until recently, the activities with children were conducted only in the Center itself, but in order to reach a larger number of children we have started to work in schools as well. Since October 2002 we have been conducting psychosocial workshops in “Ivo Andric” primary school. The children in 5th grade participate in workshops to form and develop a better understanding of child– adult- relationships, and to develop the children's creativity, their independence and ability to express themselves freely. We also want to inform the children on subjects such as children’s rights and non-violent communication. The reactions of the children, who have experienced the methods used in the workshops for the first time, were more than positive and more and more children want to join.

As we consider adolescents a sensitive group which should get special attention, we started a series of very interesting psychological workshops designed especially for adolescents in September last year. The workshops aim at overcoming traumatic experiences and at the general strengthening of their personality, at the development of their communication skills and of their ability to express themselves freely, as well as at the support of the youths’ integration into their surroundings.

The evaluation of the first workshops shows that this way of work was completely new for the participants, but positively influenced their overall condition. Through the workshops and the work in small groups, they had the chance to learn a lot about themselves and about the others. Currently we are working with a new group of adolescents who discover the secrets of personality psychology, biblio-therapy and other methods and adopt them in their own typical way.

Individual help

It is important to stress that through the aforementioned ways of work, we also identify individuals who need special assistance and support in overcoming trauma and with whom we then continue to work individually afterwards.  Of course this kind of help is also offered to anybody else who needs it. Most important for us is the fact that many have shown their trust by coming to our Center and asking for this kind of help. That way, we cannot completely change someone's life, but we can encourage people to make the effort themselves. 

We see how much we can help the people approaching us, but we also know that we cannot help everyone asking for our help. That is, when we notice that a person needs long-term support or some other kind of help, we send them to the authorized institutions in Teslić, Doboj and Zenica.

Strengthening of the third sector 

The NGO-sector in Teslić is relatively well developed compared to other communities, but a lot of work remains to be done for further improvement. 

In order to strengthen the capacities of local organisations, to improve cooperation and information flow between them and to develope a civil consciousness among them, we have initiated the foundation of a NGO forum in mid 2001 which currently comprises 15 members. They meet regularly, exchange information, knowledge and experience and plan common activities. 

As the capacities of the local organisations are not equally well developed, südost has recently started supporting the “weaker“ members of the forum with regular individual counselling and practical assistance. 

With our experiences and with the help of concrete examples from our work, we try to help other organisations with their daily tasks and problems, for example with writing project proposals, fundraising, contacs with donors, contacts with local administration, media etc. Due to our counselling, organisations like the Esperanto Associtation, the radio club, the scouts and the women’s association „Viktorija“ have made considerable progress in the past months. 

An important goal of our project is the promotion of cooperation across the inter-entity border. Therefore we have carried out a number of seminars at the beginning of the year, in which representatives of NGOs from Teslic and its neighboring community Tesanj participated together. The benefits from these meetings by far exceed the mere educational value. During those seminars the participants continously reduce their preconceptions against the “other side“,  and by now they have already gotten as far as to maintain the contact even without our mediation and to prepare common activities. In order to continue supporting this process, we are planning a second set of seminars in fall. 

Women's meetings

Right from the start our Center offered women a quiet coner where they could participate in discussions and meetings. Currently we are offering our facilities to a group which has set iself the goal to help the elderly and needy in our region who are especially suffering from the difficult social situation. 

For example, they have recently carried out an activity in which they collected food and hygiene products and distributed them to the needy.  The women are also active in other areas: For example they have participated in the project to clean the city and they organize cultural events. In the future they want to address the problem of domestic violence. 
In this way, these women show what an active civil society is: with some good will they achieve something for their local community. Our role in this is to offer them the facilities, to encourage them, to support them and to help them establish sustainable structures.  
Other Activities
English classes

Among the different educational offers the English classes take a special place, because they do not only consist of the language lessons. A part of each lesson is used to discuss society topics that are connected to the lives of our young participants. And they do this with encreasing enthusiasm. Each time they wait impatiently for the topic that has been prepared for them: topics concerning professional career choices, music, literature, non-violent communication, health, etc.

Non-violent communication

More and more pupils get into conflict with the law or show other kinds of inappropriate behavior at school. In close cooperation with “Petar Petrovic Njegoš” primary school we therefore regularly offer workshops in non-violent communication for those children, in which we teach them methods by which they can deal with others tolerantly and resolve conflicts without violence. We are glad that the children like to come and that improvements are visible. In a slightly different form we also offer these trainings for others, for example representatives of NGOs.  

Creative Workshops

Creative Workshops address children and youth who work on different topics with creative techniques. This way, they learn more about the topic, but also how to express themselves in creative ways and how to work on something together. 

If you are interested in our activities or would otherwise like to know more about our work, you can reach us by phone:: 053 - 735 245 or via email: suedost@skaut.ba 

News from other Centers

Activities of the NGO-Forum in Bosanski Novi/Novi Grad

The past months have been taken up by three roundtable talks that the NGO forum organised. The topics were: the problematics of waste and the possibilities for recycling, employment and unemployment and the situation of youth in our community. 

The roundtable talk on waste and recycling in March proved to be a good starting point for the cooperation of NGOs and administrative bodies from Bosanska Krupa, Bihać and Bosanski Novi/Novi Grad, the waste management companies from these communities and the responsible ministries of the Republika Srpska and the Una-Sana-Canton. 

A big success of our work is the inclusion of the NGO forum into the budget of the community. The means that the forum will receive are only small, but we decidedly appreciate the willingness of the local administration to recognize and support the work of the forum. Besides this it has been agreed that members of the Forum will be granted the right to be present at the sessions of the community council.

The third BiH youth parliament 

The südost representatives in Bosanski Novi/Novi Grad have participated in the third youth parliament in Bosnia and Hercegowina which took place on 27th and 28th of February in Sarajevo. The participants in the parliament were young people from different parts of the country who have been engaged in youth affairs for a few years. They had the opportunity to express their points of view and to make suggestions for the developement of youth politics in Bosnia. The goal of this network- and lobbying- activity is to achieve the establishment of an official “voice“ of youth on the ministerial level. 

News from PONS

In December 2002, PONS began with a series of trainings for the management and the school councils of eight high schools from Bijeljina, Tuzla, Gradačac, Modriča, Teslić, Tešanj, Bosanski Novi/Novi Grad and Bosanska Krupa, in order to strengthen these structures, but also to define the potentials and needs of these schools. 

So far the school councils, which consist of pupils, parents and teachers, have attended trainings on subjects like project development, strategic planning and fund raising that will enable them to actively take part in the problem solving processes in their community, relying primarily on their own resources.

The most important thing might be that they finally recognized and understood the fact that only with the active participation and joint efforts of all protagonists in the community they can bring about changes in their surroundings.
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Psycho-social workshops for pupils of the primary school „Ivo Andrić“in Đulić
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